


the El Program. They are very grateful for the services Josie has received over the years.
The Board thanked the Myers family for sharing their story.

Jessi Cray-Smith, Early Intervention (El) Specialist, talked about how the Night to Shine
began seven years ago. Board Members were given an invitation and encouraged to
attend this year's Night to Shine on Wednesday, 3/20/19 at 6:00pm at the Ten Fifty Eight
Event Center.

Adrianne Keys introduced two new SSAs, Courtney Orshoski, SSA and Janie Heston,
SSA. The employees shared some information about themselves and were welcomed by
the Board.

IV. APPROVAL OF JANUARY 17, 2019, MEETING MINUTES
Ms. Melissa Tomaro noted two corrections to the minutes:

e Page 5, Section E., Committee Appointments to the Finance Committee remove

Stacie Schmid and add Melissa Tomaro.

e Page 9, Section XI., Adjournment- misspelling of Mrs. Stacie Schmid’s name.
Mr. John Hoty made a motion to approve the January 17, 2019, Board Meeting minutes
with the corrections noted. Ms. Melissa Tomaro seconded the motion. With all members
in favor, the motion passed.

V. BOARD ACTION ITEMS
A. Ethics Committee: The Ethics Committee did not meet.

B. Finance Commiittee:
1. Finance Committee Report
The Finance Committee did meet. Rachel Malone reported the following on
behalf of the Finance Committee:
e Expenses noteworthy included: dues, postage, Early Intervention (El)
supplies, travel in Information Technology (IT), phone reimbursement,
Family Directed Resources (FDR) quarterly payment, match payment
made and gas cards. These noteworthy expenses are not associated
with regular monthly expenses and therefore will even out throughout the
year.

2. Fiscal Report
The Fiscal Report for Month End January 31, 2019 was distributed for review
and approval (handout). Mrs. Stacie Schmid made a motion to approve the
January Fiscal Report as submitted. Mr. David Danhoff seconded the motion.
With all members in favor, the motion passed.

3. Draft Budget Update
Rachel Malone and Carrie Beier continue to work with the Erie County Finance
Department to amend the draft budget. The budget is expected to be reviewed
and approved by the Erie County Commissioners in mid to late March.



4. Capital Plan

Rachel Malone, Kevin Ferback, and Carrie Beier met with Doug Smith from IAP
Government Services Group to update our Capital Plan. A capital plan was
completed in 2014 and has been updated with the new group at no cost.
Rachel Malone and Kevin Ferback will also be meeting with Jim Benedict from
H.E.A.T Total Facility Solutions to go over the suggestions from |AP, specifically
related to the HVAC systems throughout the building. Additionally, we will be
looking at the overall efficiencies throughout the building, not only with the
HVAC systems, but with office configuration as well.

C. Policy Committee Report
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The Policy Committee reviewed three polices in February.

e The Behavior Support Strategies and the Human Rights Committee

Policy was reviewed with no revisions.

e The Third-Party Fees and Billing Policy was reviewed with no revisions.

¢ The Medicaid Administrative Claiming Policy was reviewed and revised.
Mrs. Stacie Schmid made a motion to approve the Medicaid Administrative
Claiming Policy as revised. Mr. John Hoty seconded the motion. With all members
in favor, the motion passed.

DEPARTMENT REPORT

A

Individual and Family Supports Department
The Individual and Family Supports Department report (handout) was distributed
and reviewed by Megan Etzel, IFS Manager.

Vil. OLD BUSINESS

A

Open Board Member Seat
One Board Member seat remains open and is an Erie County Commissioner
appointed position. The position has been posted in the newspaper. Carrie has
submitted an application to the Commissioners office of an interested person for
consideration. Carrie remains in contact with the Commissioners office to check on
the status of the vacant seat.

VIil. NEW BUSINESS

A. OACB Board Member Reference Manual- 2019 Updates

Board Members were provided a packet containing the 2019 Updates to the OACB
Board Member Reference Manual. Board Members were asked to update their
manuals accordingly.

New Ohio Department of Developmental Disabilities (DODD) Director, Jeff
Davis- New Initiatives
Carrie provided Board Members a copy of the new weekly DODD Director’'s Corner
newsletter dated February 10, 2019 (handout). The newsletter was shared for
informational purposes.

C. Shared Business Manager Contract with Crawford County

Crawford County approached the Board regarding a shared Business Manager
position. The portion at Crawford County would be approximately 20 hours per



month. The contract has been drafted and it will be a 1-year contract. Ms. Melissa
Tomaro made a motion to approve the shared Business Manager position with
Crawford County. Mr. John Hoty seconded the motion. With all members in favor,
the motion passed.

IX. SUPERINTENDENT REPORT

Carrie Beier, Superintendent, distributed and reviewed her monthly report.

Carrie attended the following meetings, trainings and activities: Self-Advocates of
Erie County meeting, Erie County Family and Children First Executive Committee
meeting, Governors Committee on Home Visiting, Superintendents Executive
Committee meeting, Ohio Assoc. of County Boards of DD Trustee meeting and
Serving Our Seniors (Sue Daughtery) meeting.

Public Relations:
Erie County Bd. DD & HMG Social Media Statistics — January 2019 (handout).

Ball vs. Kasich Lawsuit Update: Lori Stanfa (OACB) reported that the parties are
working towards a settlement and are hopeful they will have a settiement in the
near future.

Waiver Waiting List: We currently have 4 individuals, who have met the waiver
waiting list qualifications to receive waiver supports within the next 12 months.

Personnel: We have hired Tyler Cooney as an SSA with a planned start date of
March 4th. We have one additional SSA positions to be filled in 2019.

Executive Order: Carrie has been serving on the Governors Home Visiting
Committee representing Early Intervention and Help Me Grow Home Visiting on
behalf of County Boards of DD. The committee is drafting recommendations that
will support the expansion of Home Visiting Services in Ohio. The Governor hopes
to triple the current number of families served. The committee will have final
recommendations to the Governor by March 1st.

Ohio Superintendents Executive Committee: At the February meeting, Director
Jeff Davis, spoke to county board superintendents regarding his top priorities.
Director Davis discussed the need for quality case management (SSA), hands on
delivery of care (provider development and support), system simplification (get rid
of what is not working or making the system too hard). Director Davis specifically
addressed the issue that our industry needs to be focused on “being helpful and
kind” in our supports and services. Director Davis stated the department will be
looking to implement a statewide Individual Service Plan (ISP).

County Board Awareness:

A. The Community Engagement Department has been working on developing a
Speakers Bureau. Materials are being developed and staff are being
trained. Speakers will be available to provide presentations to local agencies








